SURFSIDE COLONY LTD

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MONTHLY MEETING

SURFSIDE COLONY OFFICE

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2009

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Dave Evans - President, Mr. K.C. Coultrup – Vice President, Mrs. Sandy Redding - Secretary, Ms. Darlene Cahoon, and Mr. Steve Wiles

GUESTS PRESENT: Ms. Chressa James, Rich Pearson, and Elizabeth Middleton (A112)

MEETING OPENED:  Mr. Dave Evans called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm and recognized a quorum. 

MINUTES MOTION: Motion to approve both the August and September 2009 Minutes was made by Mr. Evans and seconded by Mrs. Redding.  Motion passed.
SHAREHOLDER CONCERNS: Ms. Middleton wanted to know to know how the parking lines were determined.  The lines were made before 2000 when she purchased the house, and she continually receives parking violations.  The Board responded that a few parking lines were moved when new properties were built to proper 3 foot offsets.  The fire lane minimum is allowed to be 14 feet even though the fire department would like it to be 20 feet.  She will re-measure the lines to see if there is any space.  NOTE:  New housing developments fire department requirements are 24 feet.

COLONY FINANCES REPORT BY K.C. COULTRUP: Ms. James stated the Colony Budget has been set up in QuickBooks.  Mr. Coultrup reported that Mrs. Redding has been working with Ms. James. The profit and loss vs. actual is now visible, and highlights the percent of budget reached.  The trash expense was noted to be greater than budgeted. The Board agreed this may have been poor estimating versus overspending.  Net income is positive at this time. The accounts receivable summary shows a large billing to the Community Services Tax District, but otherwise is normal.

The update on reimbursement from Tax Districts is on track.  Ms. James, Mrs. Redding, and Mr. Coultrup are working with the projects and the Districts.  Community Services Tax district   agreed to pay for the replacement lighting at the back gate.  They did not however, agree to reimburse for the sand cleaner and the emergency plumbing of the colony office because they were not budgeted the previous year.

Mr. Coultrup indicated he and Mrs. Redding and Mr. Wiles met to discuss the City of Seal Beach taking over payment for future sand fills and revetment upkeep.  Mr. Coultrup went to the city to request a copy of the Annexation Agreement of 1967 to determine the agreement between Seal Beach and Surfside. The committee will take several months to gather all of the information.  A revetment was made in 1982 and two reports say it is not strong enough, but the boulders added in 1996 may nullify the reports.

COLONY ISSUES by Mr. Dave Evans

STREET SLURRY:  Mr. Evans asked if the contractor was happy with the result of the street slurry and Mr. Coultrup indicated he was.  Mr. Evans asked for the cost of slurry before the repairs and striping.  Re-striping needs to be redone more often than the slurry. Budgeting re-striping for Storm Water District would allow it to be paid by them.
SAND REPLENISHMENT:  Mr. Evans said they are done, and expected most of the piping to be removed from the beach in the next few days.  However, they will be around for 60 more days while they are working in the harbor.  The Board needs to see if the Army Corp of Engineers “buys off” on the Colony portion of the work.

FRONT GATE PROJECT PROPOSAL:  Mr. Evans reported nothing new, but the new gate proposal has submitted to Coastal.

COLONY DRAINAGE:  Mr. Evans reported the Colony will do two (2) “chamber” drains as test sites on A Row.  The system is being considered to handle the 100 year storm. Mr. Cahl will be asked to engineer a C Row option with potential tie in to A Row, using the existing Red Valve in the B Row drainage system.  

FRENCH DRAINS:  Mr. Coultrup explained the approved budget by the Tax districts for the French drain improvements is $30,000.  

RULES AND REGULATIONS: Mrs. Redding asked if the 2000 or the 2003 is the current version. Ms. James will email the 2003 version to all Board members to read.

PARKING PATROL:  Mrs. Redding asked if the Colony could hire a college student to patrol the parking situation; as a supplement to the guard service and Todd Healy. Mr. Evans indicated the Coral Cay association interviews their four primary guards and trains them to be part of the team.  The Board will consider the options as Ms. James proceeds with getting bids from other security companies to replace Securitas.  Securitas has higher caliber of guards, so they will be asked to submit a bid. 

Stock Transfer Fee Clarification:  Mrs. Redding mentioned the fee is $300, however, suggested that the fee be reduced to $50 for name changes only.   Motioned and seconded.

SECURITY BIDS: A better Security firm would cost approx $160,000 versus the current $144,000.  Ms. James will obtain bids from several firms.

Points of Concern – Speak Clear English


Consistently check computer for guest / services entrance


Respond to residents’ concerns promptly


Oversee outside parking lot and post office parking, including periodic roaming patrols at varied times


Make sure all cars in Colony and outer parking lots have guest pass or decal / transponders

Board wants to be able to interview prospective guards and accept or reject    based on the outcome of the interview.

STREET LIGHTS:  New light on C Row – the board agreed to ask Edison to change out the old lights with the new ones.  If anyone complains about the brightness, Mr. Healy can paint silver over their section.  Mr. Steve Wiles would like his painted as soon as Edison puts in the new lights.
NEW BUSINESS:  

· Ms. James asked if renters paid full amount for parking in the middle to end of year, does she prorate for the next year.  The board agreed she should prorate upfront.

· Mr. Evans indicated there would be a final report received from the sand fill.  He will call them for it and a copy of the contract.  Also, Ms. James will bill the Manson company for the water costs.

· Putting the berm on the beach was tabled until next meeting unless conditions change.

· FIOS for the network began a week and a half ago, and the bugs are still being worked out.  Ms. Cahoon reported signal strength issues Monday and last Friday, which will be reported to the administrator.

· Resident called about concern regarding fire pits on the beach – specifically A44 and A45. The Rules state no fires are allowed on the beach. 

· A Short-Term Renter Information form has been developed by Ms. James.  The Board asked that she include, display of parking pass at all times, parking within white lines, and receiving of the Rules.

ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business brought forward, the meeting was adjourned at 8:58 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mrs. Sandra Redding, Secretary

Minutes taken by Darlene Cahoon

Next Board Meeting:  November 10, 2009 at 6:30 pm

